
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEDIA RELEASE - TUESDAY, 30 MAY 2023 
Auditor-General reports improvements from recommendations made in past audit 
reports  
Mr. Whitehead said, ‘we conduct Follow-up audits to inform Parliament of the extent to which the 
recommendations from previous audits have been implemented. While I cannot compel State 
entities to implement our recommendations, it is my expectation that recommendations will be 
adopted or at least seriously considered by State entities’. 
The intent of this Follow-up audit was to assess the degree to which State entities have implemented 
recommendations made in 4 past Auditor-General reports: 

• Park management (the Park management report) Report 5 of 2016-17 
• Use of fuel cards (the Fuel cards report) Report 11 of 2016-17 
• Water and sewerage in Tasmania: Assessing the outcomes of industry reform (the TasWater 

report) Report 2 of 2017-18 

• Use of Tasmanian Government Cards (the Tasmanian Government Cards report) Report 1 of 
2018-19 

All recommendations had been successfully implemented for the Park management report, the 
TasWater report and the Tasmanian Government Cards report.   
Positive changes implemented include:  

• improvements to the State’s environmental management system, including better risk 
management 

• better drinking water systems, wastewater management compliance, asset management 
plans and meeting customer satisfaction targets   

• improved retention of receipts for Tasmanian Government Card transactions and ensuring 
the cards were only used by the registered cardholder. 

Half of the 10 recommendations made in the Fuel cards report had been fully implemented. Minor 
differences such as very small fleet sizes or different operating requirements had reduced 
implementation of the other 5, to rates between 60% and 78%, but none had significant issues. 
In expressing his conclusion Mr. Whitehead said, ‘recommendations made in all four of the reports 
in the Follow-up audit had been implemented effectively and helped improve compliance, efficiency 
and effectiveness of the relevant State entity’s activities’. 
Click on this link to read the Report. 

ENDS 

Further information contact Debbie White, Director Corporate Support and Strategy, on 
(03) 6173 0900 

 
 

The Tasmanian Audit Office is an independent agency whose role is to provide independent assurance to Parliament and the 

community on the performance and accountability of the Tasmanian public sector. 

https://www.audit.tas.gov.au/publication/follow-up-of-selected-auditor-general-reports/

